Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I would like to submit an FOI request regarding the Business Rates Relief for pubs announced in the March 2017 Budget, of £1000 for pubs with a rateable value under £100,000. 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-business-rate-relief/pubs 

Regarding the Scheme, I would like to know:

(a) Whether your council has already begun distributing to local pubs the funding made available for 2017-18 as part of the Scheme?  
Yes.

(b) If the answer to (a) is yes, how much (in £s) has already been allocated to local pubs?
£80,161.14

(c) If the answer to (a) is yes, what are the names of the pubs that have received relief? 
Please see attached spreadsheet which shows the account name if a limited company and the property address. Where the information requested contains third party personal data, ie. name of rate payer if not a limited company, this information is exempt under FOIA.
Applications for information containing third party personal data are exempt under s40 (2) of the Freedom of Information Act (2000) if the release of such information breaches the Data Protection Principles contained within the Data Protection Act (1998). This is, therefore, an absolute exemption under s40 (2).

(d) If the answer to (a) is no, why not? 


Not applicable.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

